City Council
Regular Meeting
February 8, 2024

Present: Mayor Aaron Witt, John Schmidt, Wesley Hofferber, James Farley, Austin Buschman
Also present: Sara Ogden, Anjanette Gibler, Winter Roybal, Guerrero Garcia, Art Bohlman

Mayor Witt called the meeting to order. Witt asked for approval or corrections to the minutes of the previous regular
meeting. Buschman made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous regular meeting. Schmidt seconded the
motion. All voted in favor. Motion carried.

Schmidt made a motion to approve the purchase orders by consent agenda. Buschman seconded the motion. All
voted in favor. Motion carried. Treasurer and Budget Reports were also reviewed.

Roybal told the Council Water Well #7 is not working at this time. Hydro Resources is pulling the well and looking
into what's causing the motor issues. Looking at installing the new valve and flush hydrant for the large water tower
during spring break due to water pressure loss. Sewer irrigation sprinkler has been running last week and this week
to drop the lagoon levels. Other than getting out of alignment a few times and a drive shaft breaking, the sprinkler
has been running very well. After the snowstorm, dumpsters were set outside the maintenance shop for everyone to
use due to the snow drifts and ruts already in the alleys around town. Handicap signs have been installed at the
City Park. The Playground Equipment is set to arrive and be installed on March 8. The County has been going
around town patching pot holes and we are currently trying to fill a few potholes a day around town. When it drives
up, work will be done in the alleys.

Wayman turned in a report for Council. The Lifepak we purchased from Keyes EMS has been received. We are
waiting to get its annual service completed and then it will be put in service. The Lucas machine has been received
also. Fire Unit 408 is in the shop getting a new transmission put in. Funds from the county will be used to pay for
the repair. The fire truck was used to rescue several people during the blizzard. Ended up having 9 people stay the
night at the EMS building due to the storm. Garcia advised the Council of the building permits that were approved.

Schmidt made a motion to enter into Executive Session per Section 307, Title 25, Oklahoma Statute in the opinion
of the City Attorney that the City Council may consider and adopt a motion to meet. Farley seconded the motion. All
voted in favor. Motion carried. Buschman made a motion to return to Open Meeting. Farley seconded the motion.
All voted in favor. Motion carried. Schmidt made a motion to allow claim to move through the tort claim process.
Farley seconded the motion. All voted in favor. Motion carried.

Schmidt made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Buschman seconded the motion. All voted in favor. Motion carried.
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